## Robinson+Cole

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

August 10, 2015

Melanie A. Bachman Acting Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Docket No. 462 – Application Of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless For A Certificate Of Environmental Compatibility And Public Need For The Construction, Maintenance And Operation Of A Wireless Telecommunications Facility At 15 Great Pasture Road, Danbury, Connecticut

Dear Ms. Bachman:

Enclosed please find an original and fifteen (15) copies of a determination from the Connecticut State Historic Preservation Office ("SHPO") regarding the proposed telecommunications facility at 15 Great Pasture Road, Danbury, CT. Based on the information provided to the SHPO and included behind Tab 12 of the above-referenced application, the SHPO has determined that "no historic properties will be affected by this undertaking".

Cellco will seek to have this letter admitted as a full exhibit in the Docket No. 462 proceeding. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

KCB/kmd Enclosures Copy to:

> Anthony R. Befera Michael Libertine Elizabeth Jamieson



## Department of Economic and Community Development



July 7, 2015

Ms. Lucas Karmazinas All-Points Technology Corporation 19 Oak Hill Road Rocky Hill, CT 06067

Subject:

Proposed Tower Facility

15 Great Pasture Road

Danbury, CT Verizon Wireless

Dear Mr. Karmazinas:

The State Historic Preservation Office is in receipt of the proposal for the above-referenced project, submitted for review and comment pursuant to the National Historic Preservation Act and in accordance with Federal Communications Commission regulations.

After completing review of 15 Great Pasture Road, All-Points Technology Corporation has in their professional opinion stated that there will be no historic properties affected by the proposed installation of a 123' monopole tower and associated equipment within a 50; by 50' fenced compound at the subject property. Based on the information provided to this office, SHPO concurs that no historic properties will be affected by this undertaking.

The State Historic Preservation Office appreciates the opportunity to review and comment upon this project. These comments are provided in accordance with the Connecticut Environmental Policy Act and Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act. For further information please contact Todd Levine, Environmental Reviewer, at (860) 256-2759 or todd.levine@ct.gov.

Sincerely,

Daniel T. Forrest

State Historic Preservation Officer